Town of Hartford

Road Committee 

 

MINUTES
 

July 28, 2015 

Town Hall – 7:00 p.m.

 

MINUTES

 The meeting was called to order at 7:12 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Barry Langer and, Daniel Maddox., Gregory Jones, John (Jack) Plumley and Cathy Lowe, Selectman, were absent. Alan (Bim) McNeil, Road Commissioner was present.  
1. Review and Approval of Minutes.
The Minutes were deferred.
1. Report of Bid Committee Meeting and Selectmen’s Meeting Road Actions.

It was reported that the Bid Committee met after the July 14th meeting.  It was agreed to ask the Road Committee and Board of Selectmen to add Old Route 140 to the one year plan and allow for the bidding to include it.  Bim McNeil reported that between that meeting and the Selectmen’s meeting he had received better prices for the grinding of all three pieces. The Selectmen approved the Lane price and work was begun to prepare Stetson Road first, then the others will be prepared.

2. Current Status Report from Road Commissioner. Discussion of Set-Up for Database of all Hartford Roads, Road Work and Costs Associated with Each Road.
Grinding and work on Stetson and Old Route 140 have been completed. They will be back to grind Mahoney when it is ready.  Bim reported on the work in progress and was congratulated for the value obtained for the project. He noted he had used Jeremy’s mini excavator to follow behind and remove the rocks, as well as to dig test holes to be sure things would be smooth, especially where there had been big ridges in the roadway.  He requested discussion on Mahoney Road and consideration of whether to leave it as gravel or to add it to the paving list.   
Bim noted that he received one paving bid which he did not look at, but advised the contractor to submit it to the Selectmen when the paving package is put out to bid. He would like to have a paving package ready to go out to bid as soon as possible, and would request the use of the Special Projects funds for the paving.  There was discussion and disagreement as to whether Old Route 140 should be paved with a base coat, or whether it should remain gravel.  Bim’s preference would be to have it paved, and to use as much of the Special Projects Fund as available at this time.  Road Committee members were not in favor of completely spending down the Fund, noting that it is intended to provide for major projects that cannot be funded in the short term.  That matter will be discussed as projects are proposed.  Dan Maddox reminded the committee and the Road Commissioner of the need to coordinate planning and to properly make formal changes to the one and five year plans, if amendment is agreed upon. 

Bim noted that nothing else should need to be done on Gurney Hill Road except the paving to the Sand/Salt shed. He also said he has worked on Church Street, and that it will need a paving top coat, which has been in waiting for several years.
3. Continuation of Discussion on Review of previous two annual plans and creation of  a priority list (Howard road is ready to be put out for bid) set a timeline to have FY 2015-16 projects’ scope of work details defined and sent out for bid.
Dan noted that he would like the Selectmen to designate the computer to be used for the RSMS database.  Barry agreed to assist Dan with the project for setting up the database. 

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to write a letter requesting the Board of Selectmen to designate a computer to be used for updating and maintaining the RSMS road inventory system.  The motion passed unanimously.   

4. Review and update the upcoming 1 year plan and five year plan.
Dan noted his objection to getting information for paving of Old Rt. 140, since it is not on any scheduled road work plan.  Bim strongly disagreed and stated that it was supposed to have been paved years ago, so he wished to pursue it as part of his package. The Committee agreed to request that the Bid Committee get quotes on what it would costto pave a mile of road.  Bim agreed that Howard Road has significant water problems because there is no ditch on the upper side of the roadway.  Culverts need to be replaced and ditching done.  Bim noted he is trying to work on the most troubled roads in town first, and also commented on a need to work on Cary Hill Road. Harley, Greg and Cathy will look at Howard Road with Bim.  He noted the Farrand Hill Road dirt section is in better shape, but not the rest; there is a lot of ledge. It needs ditching. The question will be what to do with the paved section. There is also a lot of buried cable there.

In coordinating planning for the one and five year schedules, it was agreed Howard is a priority, and was also noted there were culverts collapsed on Goding Road.  Darrington has had significant gravel added, Davenport needs ditch clean out, Church Street has culverts put in by Jeremy but needs finishing. Completing pavement to the Sand/Salt shed on Gurney Hill and Stetson section A & B paving is primary. Grinding Mahoney back to dirt is a consideration. Bim agreed considering paving Mahoney would be a year or two in the future. Committee members expressed their beliefs that it would be better to grind and roll Mahoney, bring it back to dirt with a layer of reclaim back on the whole road  Bim agreed grinding and rolling with reclaim was best, not paving Mahoney. It was noted that there may be a small section that could need paving because of the substrate.
5. Identification of any forms or other reports requiring modification or implementation.

It was agreed to request that the Selectmen provide the Road Committee with a package of the current versions of forms and reports regarding roads, as of 6/30/15 for review.  The Committee will make recommendations for modifications to better obtain the information needed to keep up the RSMS and properly allocate expenses.  The Committee would also like to see copies of road complaints received by the Selectmen, so that repairs may be monitored and the Road Committee will be aware of possible future needs to be addressed. The Committee has asked for a list of roads in town with the number of residents on each road and the number of houses. 
6. Old Business.  

7. New Business.
8. Adjournment.  
Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson, to adjourn the meeting at 8:44 p.m. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary

